
BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

WORKSHOP 
OCTOBER 18, 2022 

 

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO THE FLAG – The Berwick Township Board of Supervisors 

held a Workshop on October 18, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. in the Municipal Building, 85 Municipal Road, 

Hanover, to discuss the Fall Fest, and any other business which may come before the Board. 

Present were Supervisors Pete Socks, Tom Danner, Barry Cockley, Scott Kennedy, Engineer Tim 

Knoebel, Road Master Bill Scott, Secretary Jean Hawbaker. Earle Black was not in attendance. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS) – None. 

 
BUSINESS 
 

1) Fall Fest Discussion 
 
Brooke Wilson will be attending the Fall Fest instead of Scott Donato on behalf of the radio station. 

Live interviews will be done on the radio. Will try to get the bounce houses set up on Friday.  

 

Todd Grim is ready for the hayrides, and the stairs for the wagon are coming Friday. The food 

vendors include: Pizza, Gary’s BBQ Brisket, Bricker’s French Fries, Shorty’s Funnel Cakes, Corn 

Crib Popcorn and Mac Stack. 

 

2) ACNB CD #3488 Matures 11-5-22 – Pete Socks made a motion to cash in CD #3488, 

seconded by Tom Danner. The Secretary will contact Edward Jones to inquire about their 

terms and rates. Roll Call: Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. 
Motion carried. 
 

3) Adams Rescue Mission Donation (ARPA) – Pete Socks made a motion to donate 

$10,000.00 from the ARPA Fund to the Adams Rescue Mission, seconded by Scott Kennedy. 

Roll Call: Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion carried. 
 

4) Conservation District – Memorandum of Understanding – Tom Danner made a motion 

to approve the Memorandum of Understanding, seconded by Scott Kennedy. Roll Call: 
Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion carried. 

 
5) Summerfield Sewer Main Update – After meeting with those involved with this project, 

digging the sewer line has been put on hold. PennDOT was informed there will be a traffic 

light at Route 94 and Brickyard Road, and that the township sent a letter to PennDOT 

stating their concerns. Tim Knoebel will draft a letter to PennDOT reiterating the Board’s 

concerns on this matter. 

 

6) EMC Update – The previous meeting was postponed. Will keep the Board updated. 

 

7) Cutting Trees – The Board discussed topping the trees since that is where the problems 

exist. This is a safety issue. 

 

 



 
October 18, 2022 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT (GENERAL) – None. 

 

The Board went into executive session at 9:37 a.m. to discuss a personnel matter. 

 

The Board came out of executive session at 10:00 a.m. 

 

Barry Cockley made a motion to adjourn at 10:00 a.m., seconded by Scott Kennedy. Motion carried. 

 

 

 

     

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 

 

       Jean A. Hawbaker 

       Secretary/Treasurer 

       BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
       BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 


